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Well here we are at the end of the 2020 
school year. It seems like the longest 
year in history and of course it did make 
history as the year of a world pandemic. 
A year that many would choose to forget 
but a year that saw resilience, mateship, 
compassion, pulling together, strength 
and “we can do this” virtues prevail. 

A huge thank you to one and all for your 
support for our wonderful school. Thank 
you for being there, for understanding 
the changes to the norm and making it 
as smooth a time for us all regardless of 
the challenges and demands. We can 
celebrate our “working together” and our determination to continue the educational journey for every child 
during difficult times. Thank you! 

We leave you with a poem especially produced for this different year. The poem has been narrated by the 
executive staff of the school. A movie will also be uploaded on our school's Facebook page for you to view 
at your convenience. 

We hope you enjoy our tribute to 2020 the year that was! 

Have a safe, happy and relaxing holiday break. We look forward to 2021 with renewed hope and dreams. 

 
 
Ona Buckley and Dan Betts 
Principals 
 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/woywoypublicschool/


2020 year that was! 
The school year 2020 started well 

We were all excited with dreams we held 

Flexible furniture, expert teachers, rotational curriculum groups and play based pedagogy were all the go 

Little did we know a global pandemic could change it so? 

All was running smoothly, the pre-schoolers, kinders and new class structures were settled in 

Then came COVID lockdown and home schooling was the thing 

Teachers, parents and carers combined to be a team together online 

We all worked on many platforms and devices, sorting the best support and all was fine 

Working and schooling from home became the norm 

And out of this a trusted partnership between home and school took form 

DoJo, Google classroom, Teams, Storypark and Zoom provided a face to face time 

This new online experience for some was a big climb 

For 6 long weeks we did our best and all our students were truly missed 

Then back to school they came and we had a big COVID-19 list 

Social distancing, hand washing, sanitizing classrooms, and no physical contact 

We were so happy they were back and it felt alot more like normal and that was a fact 

It was sad we had to miss some sport, major excursions, assemblies, event invitees, NAPLAN, P&C 
meetings and social parent gatherings on our school ground 

But we understood that everyone’s health was foremost so the reasons behind our fate were sound 

We made sure our students were first and that for their education they had a thirst! 

We persevered, ran as many of our usual programs as we could and hoped that we had seen the worse 

We managed public speaking, spelling bees, Rumbalara excursions, check in assessments, semester 1 and 
2 written student reports, parent/teacher zoom conferences and celebrated the end of the school year 
success 

Although we had to do them all in a COVID safe way, we strived against the odds to give our students the 
very best 

 

 



 

But we were not alone, no we were a team 

Students, teachers, parents and carers of Woy Woy Public School was the theme 

We thank you one and all because together we were a force 

Determined, motivated and strong to keep ourselves and our precious students on course 

2020 is a year that none will forget, a year that has shown that whatever is thrown at us we will see it 
through 

 
 
 
 
 

*** December 2020 *** 
 

Our last day for all students: Wednesday 16th December 
 
 

*** January 2021 *** 

 
Years 1 - 6 students return: Friday 29th January 

 
Kindergarten Best Start Days: 

 
Friday 29th January 

Monday 1st February 
Tuesday 2nd February 

 
 

Parents/Carers please remember to check your letters 
 

Preschool Seahorse Group Orientation Day: Monday 1st February 
 

Preschool Pelican Group Orientation Day: Thursday 4th February 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

Term 4 
This week teachers have been teaching their students about how to ‘BeCooperative’ when playing games 
with their class and at break times. Lessons have focused on the importance of taking turns, playing by the 
rules and being a good sport. Students have also been reminded that games involving running or the 
throwing /kicking of large balls should be played on the oval. 

As always, students who successfully demonstrate positive behaviours that are in-line with the schoolwide 
expectations set out in our school rules, will be rewarded with Win Bin tickets and stars on their Star Charts. 
Those students who have consistently demonstrated positive behaviour over the course of the term will 
receive their end-of-term PBL reward in Week 10. Kindergarten students will participate in a ‘Wheels Party’ 
under the COLA, Stage 1 students will have a movie and mufti afternoon, Support Unit classes will be 
watching a movie and having popcorn, Stage 2 students will enjoy a ‘Wheels and Movie Day’ and Stage 3 
students will be having a Picnic Day. Students will need to have earned at least seven stars on their star 
charts in order to be eligible to receive these rewards. Please note that these rewards do not replace end-of-
year celebratory events, and that all students are entitled to attend and participate in the end-of-year grade 
celebrations. 

Wellbeing Programs 

This semester we have implemented a number of wellbeing programs designed to support students 
emotionally and socially. Selected students across the school have continued to work each week with Grant 
Hickman in the Stronger, Braver, Wiser Mindfulness program developing mental, emotional and physical life 
skills and with Miss Henry and Mrs Wood in the Sparkle Girls and Lunch Brunch program. These students 
have gained confidence in setting boundaries with others and have developed improved communication 
skills and self-care strategies for resilience and emotion regulation.  

 

                                   

 

If you have any questions related to the school’s PBL program or about student wellbeing policies and 
practices, please direct them to either myself or Ms Buckley/ Mr Betts. Have a great week.  

 
Michelle Williams 
Assistant Principal  
Student Wellbeing  
 

 

 

 



 

 

Online enrolment for new students is now available at our school! If your child lives within the local area and 
is an Australian or New Zealand citizen and wishes to enrol at our school, you can enrol them through our 
school website under the ‘Enrolment’ tab. 

The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for parents to submit an Application to enrol 
in a NSW Government School online at the time that best suits them. The application can be accessed on 
all browsers and mobile devices including iOS and Android. 

The online application process is currently restricted to: 

• Enrolments into local schools only 
• Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents 
• Children who live in NSW 

We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online. If however, you do not 
feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be available for collection from the front 
office or can be downloaded from the Department’s going to a public school site. 

If you would like further information please come and see us in the office. 

We are now taking  
Preschool & Kindergarten Enrolments 2021 

 
 
 

 
All students should be at school unless: 

• they have a medical certificate which states that they are unable to  
  return to school due to an ongoing medical condition 
• they are currently unwell. 

If your child is unwell, do not send them to school. If they are unwell at 
school, you or your nominated emergency contact will need to collect 
them immediately. Please ensure your child’s contact details are up to 

date. If a student is absent without a medical reason for more than three days, this will be recorded as an 
unauthorised absence and will be followed up by the school. 

If you have any questions regarding your child’s attendance at school please call the office on  
43413555. 
 
If anyone in your family returns a positive result, please contact the school immediately and all 
family members are to isolate for the required length of time. 

*** A friendly reminder that we are still following the Department’s Guidelines regarding COVID-19.  If your 
child displays any COVID-19 symptoms they will be required to have a COVID test prior to returning to 

school. They will need to stay at home until results have been received and they are feeling well enough. 
We do kindly ask that if your child is unwell that you provide our office staff with details of symptoms.  

 
 

We thank you for your co-operation in this matter ***  
 

 



 

 
 
 
After reading the book ‘Nibbles the Book Monster’, our preschool friends made their very own Nibbles along 
with a crate to keep him in. While most children took their Nibbles home, Miss Williams placed hers in the 
hollow near all of the book – BIG MISTAKE! Nibbles escaped from the crate and left a trail of clues which 
the children had to find and solve so that we track him down. Nibbles hid inside and outside, in the Guliyali 
Farm, in the freezer and even made his way into WWPS library. Mrs Walker reported that she noticed a few 
books had been chewed! After finding Nibbles we thought about stronger materials to make his crate out of 
so that he wouldn’t escape again! The children had some great ideas. Levi L - concrete, Levi G - metal, 
Audree - ice, Kaylah - gold, Astrid - diamonds, Medina - silver, Lucien - combine all the materials and 
batteries, Max - set a trap, Kyle - set up cameras, Luka - bricks, Layla - wrap in the garden, Olivia – rocks. 
 
Our preschoolers have also completed their kindergarten 
transition sessions. The children have become familiar with 
the kindergarten rooms and wider WWPS environment 
through an orienteering activity and have already begun 
mixing and mingling with new friends that will be joining us at 
WWPS in 2021. 
 
We have cherished these last few weeks together in Guliyali 
Preschool and really enjoyed celebrating the children’s 
graduation on their final day.  
 

 

 
 

 
 
Whitney Williams 
Preschool Teacher  

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our school has been lucky enough to attend a number of Inclusive School Sport Days this term, including 
Ten Pin Bowling and more recently Boccia. 
 
At Boccia this week our students had a great day participating in the day’s events. We were really proud of 
their positive behaviour and great sporting spirit. 
 
These sports days are a chance for our students to try out new sports and make new friends. 
Well done to all who participated in these sports events and to our teachers who helped make the day 
happen. 
 
 
 

 
 

As part of class work 3-6 O have built a Street Library for Woy Woy 
Public School. Street Libraries provide free books for people to borrow 
and return whenever they like and are now all over Australia and the 
world. 

Mr Owens and his students wanted to promote reading in the school 
so they wrote a design brief for our library and went ahead and built it 
as part of their studies in Science, Technology and Design. 

As Covid 19 restrictions are eased in the future we will be placing our 
library at the front of the school for anyone to borrow books and even 
donate their own books back to the library. Keep a look at out next 
year! 

  

 
David Owens 
Classroom Teacher 

 



 
 
 
 

Last Thursday afternoon, Woy Woy Public School held the 
Deadly Awards, which celebrates the achievements of our 
Indigenous students in 2020.  The annual Brisbane 
Waters Learning Community Deadly Awards are usually 
held at Brisbane Waters Secondary Campus, but due to 
this year’s COVID-19 restrictions, each primary school 
held their own Deadlys ceremony. 
 
The students loved being together and seeing our socially 
distanced special guests, the Mingaletta Aunties, in 
person for the first time since March when restrictions 
were put in place. The Aunties were presented with our 
NAIDOC joint artwork that many students across the 
school had worked on. We were very lucky to be presented with it right back!  
Now we can proudly display our NAIDOC 2020 Artwork in our school. 
Students watched a special Acknowledgement of Country in local Darkinjung 
language and there was a special message for the kids from NRL star Nicho 
Hynes. 
 
Congratulations to all of our students who received Attendance awards this 
year and special congratulations to our Mingaletta Aunty, Aunty Elaine 
Chapman, who was awarded the Deadly Awards Community Commitment to 
Aboriginal Education, which was presented by Principal Dan Betts.  
 
Congratulations to our Major Award winners: 
Leadership: Lara Butler 
Academic Achievement: Alura Waltmann 
Academic Encouragement: Jasmine Solomon 
Sports Excellence: Jake Chamberlain 
Sports Excellence: Kane Butler 
Cultural Excellence: Ava Ayres 
Cultural Encouragement: Noah Manuao 
100% Attendance: Prydi Bisson, Patti Bisson, Sidney Brannigan 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mrs Chloe Nebauer 
Aboriginal Early Intervention Teacher 

 



 

Congratulations to Maria Gonzaga from 3/4M for winning a Highly Commended place in our 2020 
Christmas Card Competition! 
 
The theme of this year’s competition was ‘Hope’, it was out biggest year yet with over 1600 entries from 25 
schools.  
 
I would like to invite Maria to an afternoon tea with all the winners from this year’s competition, to celebrate 
their beautiful design and thank them for entering our competition.  
 
The details are:  

What: Afternoon Tea with 2020 Christmas Card Competition Winners 
When: 4PM, Wednesday the 15th of December 

Where: Office of Lucy Wicks MP, 69 Central Coast Hwy, West Gosford 
RSVP: by return email or by calling (02) 4322 2400 

 
Parents, Siblings, Grandparents, Teachers and Principals are more than welcome to attend. Please let us 
know who you intend on bringing to the event so we can ensure the afternoon tea is COVIDSafe.  
 
Bendigo Bank will also be in attendance to award the students with their prizes. These include:  
 
1st Prize - $250 bank account  
2nd Prize - $150 bank account 
3rd Prize - $100 bank account 
And five highly commended $50 bank account prizes. 
 
Thank you for entering this year’s Christmas Card Competition and I hope to see you for afternoon tea! 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Lucy  
 

 
Lucy Wicks MP 
Federal Member for Robertson 
Level 3, 69 Central Coast Highway, West Gosford NSW 2250 
EO:(02) 4322 2400 | Parliament: (02) 6277 4738  
 

 
Twitter | Facebook |  

 
 

http://www.twitter.com/lucywicksmp
http://www.twitter.com/lucywicksmp


 

 
We had some very excited and happy little faces last 
week. K-6PC & K-6W had a lovely visit with Santa at 
our Deepwater Plaza Shopping Centre. 
 
Maree Caruana 
Classroom Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Cathy Walker 
Teacher Librarian 
 
 



 
 

 

Thank you to all the lovely families who have 
donated into our Christmas bin for 
disadvantaged families in our community. All 
gifts have been collected and distributed by St 
Vincent de Paul.   

Your kind donation has been very much 
appreciated.  

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have reached their 50, 75, 100, 150, 200, 225 & 250 nights of 
home reading! 
 
50 Nights Samarah Piasente 2E, Emily Overton K/6PC, Mackenzee Denny 2E 

75 Nights  Kaide Hayter K/6PC 

100 Nights Charlotte McPhee K/6PC, Saarah Mehdi K/6PC, Aston Grehan 2E 

150 Nights  Aidan Betts K/6PC 

200 Nights  Natayvia Siale 2E, Louisa Morrison 2E, Mia Paciano 2E 

225 Nights Callum Tickner K/6PC, Ricky Rosevear 2E, Tyson Lowe 2E, 

250 Nights George Kassi-Hurley K/6PC, Tia Brown K/6PC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       

Online ordering is available www.flexischools.com.au   APP: Flexischools 
 
 

I would like to wish all our families a very safe and happy Christmas. 
Enjoy this special time with all your loved ones. 
 

Thank you to all the volunteers who have helped out 
throughout the year. Your help is always appreciated. 

We will need more volunteers next year, so if you have a few 
hours spare one morning, ring through your name to the 

canteen. 

Hope everyone has a safe and well earned break. 

 
 
Anne 
Canteen Supervisor 
 
 
 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/


 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Wishing all our families a wonderful 

Christmas and a safe and happy New 
Year. Thank you for all your support 
throughout this very different 2020. We 
look forward to seeing you all next year. 

Linda, Kath, Sandra & Sharon  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
    

 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shop 30 Railway Street 
Woy Woy NSW 2256 
Ph:  4339 4941 

                         JOIN US TODAY       

We are seeking P/Time workers to assist our clients with 
cleaning and accessing the community within school hrs. 
Apply online through the Clean N Care website 
www.cleannncare.com.au or call us on 43681700!  

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjB0Jyh0-neAhVWWH0KHU32BTUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.woywoyroosters.com.au/cgi-bin/sponsor_view.cgi&psig=AOvVaw3fbZ0LyE_5Dt4ZsUWea7o4&ust=1543032793234386
http://www.cleannncare.com.au/


  
  

       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

  



 



 

 



 


